
From: Chan, Andrew@DOT
To: CPC.HubPlanEIR@sfgov.org
Cc: OPR State Clearinghouse
Subject: Caltrans Comment - The Hub Plan, 30 Van Ness Avenue Project, 98 Franklin Street Project, and Hub Housing

Sustainability District - Draft EIR - SCH 2018052060
Date: Monday, September 9, 2019 1:12:50 PM

Hello Elizabeth White,
 
Please see Caltrans’ comment below regarding The Hub Plan, 30 Van Ness Avenue Project, 98
Franklin Street Project, and Hub Housing Sustainability District - Draft Environmental Impact Report
– SCH 2018052060
 
Encroachment Permit
The DEIR indicates that a portion of South Van Ness Avenue (US 101) is proposed for improvements
within and outside existing state right of way. In addition, several city surface streets, a portion of
which are within existing state right-of-way (ROW) under US 101, are also proposed for
improvements.
 
Please be advised that any work or traffic control that encroaches onto the State ROW requires a
Caltrans-issued encroachment permit. To obtain an encroachment permit, a completed
encroachment permit application, environmental documentation, six (6) sets of plans clearly
indicating the State ROW, and six (6) copies of signed, dated and stamped (include stamp expiration
date) traffic control plans must be submitted to: Office of Encroachment Permits, California DOT,
District 4, P.O. Box 23660, Oakland, CA 94623-0660. To download the permit application and obtain
more information, visit https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep/applications.
 
Thank you,
 
Andrew Chan
Associate Transportation Planner
Local Development - Intergovernmental Review
Caltrans District 4
Office: 510-622-5433
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